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  Letter dated 4 February 2010 from the Permanent Representative 
of Eritrea to the United Nations addressed to the President of the 
Security Council 
 
 

 I have the honour to transmit a press statement issued on 3 February 2010 by 
the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the State of Eritrea, entitled “IGAD: a 
communiqué devoid of any legality” (see annex). 

 I should be grateful if the present letter and its annex could be circulated as a 
document of the Security Council.  
 
 

(Signed) Araya Desta 
Ambassador 

Permanent Representative 

 



S/2010/69  
 

10-23176 2 
 

  Annex to the letter dated 4 February 2010 from the Permanent 
Representative of Eritrea to the United Nations addressed to the 
President of the Security Council 
 
 

  Press release 
 
 

  Intergovernmental Authority on Development (IGAD):  
a communiqué devoid of any legality 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 


